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Kettlestone & Pensthorpe 
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Kettlestone


Parish Council





Contact details


Clerk 


Joanna Otte


Little Manor, Thursford Rd


Little Snoring, NR21 0JN 01328 822366





Councillors





Gill Ashby


Chairman 


878639





David Burgis


878474





Steven Hipkin


878241





Marlene Hoad


822101





Robert Kilbourn


851633





Thomas Rivett





Pam Whitehead


Vice-Chairman


878776




















Annual Parish Meeting


Monday 21 May 2018 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall


The Annual Parish Meeting is a meeting for all parish electors. In Kettlestone we use it as an opportunity for village groups to share what they have been doing throughout the year, to celebrate achievements and involve others for future activities. 





If you are involved with a village group, you are invited to give a short résumé of the group’s activities and plans. Nothing too long is required. If possible please supply the Clerk with a copy of your report to have on file, put on the website and to print in the Parish News. You may email your report to � HYPERLINK "mailto:kettlestonepc@googlemail.com" �kettlestonepc@googlemail.com� .





The Annual Meeting of the Parish Council follows the Annual Parish Meeting on Monday 21 May 2018.





Everyone is invited to attend. We look forward to seeing you.








Members of the public are invited to attend Parish Council meetings.





The next meeting is in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on  





Monday 19 March 2018.








Views expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the Editor or of Kettlestone Parish Council.  





The minutes from Parish Council meetings are available to view on the village website: � HYPERLINK "http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/" �http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/�








Warning about Cold Callers


Do remember not to open doors unless you are happy with the person’s ID. If you are concerned about a caller try and obtain the vehicle details and give this with a description of the people to the police on 101 or 999 if suspects refusing to leave. You can also inform Trading Standards on 03454 040506.  Please also call Pam Whitehead so that the information can be circulated to circulate to other residents via email.








Parish Council & village website: � HYPERLINK "http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/" �http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/�





Kettlestone All Saints Church


Church Services


  1 April: 8 am Holy Communion Easter Day


15 April: 8 am Holy Communion


  6 May: 11 am Morning Prayer 





As there has been an enthusiastic response to the idea of a special church service for our dog loving villagers we are hoping to get this arranged during the summer, probably in the month of August.  A date will be announced as soon as possible. Obviously everyone will be very welcome whether you own a dog or not and afterwards there will be tea and refreshments. If you would like to know more please see or phone Martyn Proffitt.





Just recently the interior of the church has a new sparkle thanks to the great efforts of Erica Bishop and Sue and Graham Cliff. They have spent many hours polishing the furniture including the Bishop's Chair, the Pulpit, the altar rails and the ancient benches. It really is making a wonderful transformation and well worth a look. Grateful thanks from the Churchwardens and the PCC.





At this special time of the year all on the PCC wish you a peaceful and very Happy Easter.





 Mary Townsin





Kettlestone 100 Club


February: 1st B Makins, 2nd J Little, 3rd T Rivett


March: 1st J Sexton, 2nd D Lewis, 3rd S Rhodes
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Kettlestone Village Hall 


Friday 13 April from 7 pm in the bar: 


TEAM GAMES NIGHT: BAGATELLE, DARTS, SNOOKER, SHOVE HALFPENNY AND MORE


If you wish to play please arrive by 7.15 pm so that you can be put into a team. 


Free Entry, Burgers available to purchase





Friday 20 April from 7 pm in the bar. Come and join our Scrabble Club





Tuesday 24 April 2.30 – 4.30 pm 


Games Afternoon and Art Club Come along and play board games (Scrabble, Rummikub, chess, draughts and more) or join in with the art group to create your own masterpiece. £3 including tea and cake. 





Friday 27 April from 7 pm in the bar: Carpet Bowls





Tues 8 May 7.30 pm VILLAGE HALL AND SOCIAL CLUB AGM All Welcome. Please come along to the AGM and have your say about how the hall and social club are run.  If you are interested in joining the committee and would like to know more about it please contact Bridget or any committee member. 





Thank you: I am stepping down at the AGM 


Thank you all for the support you have given me over the years I have been on the committee.                     Bridget



























































Fri 30 March GOOD FRIDAY BAR CLOSED 





ARMISTICE DAY 2018


We hope to stage a weekend of commemorative events to mark the end of the First World War.  There will be an exhibition in the hall and a concert featuring accounts and writing of the time.  If you have any suggestions please contact Bridget or Judith





VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE 2018- 2019


The AGM is coming up in May and there will be vacancies on the committee.  If you are interested in joining the team please contact Bridget or any committee member.




















Crossways Village Shop and Post Office


Shop Opening Times�
 �
Post Office Opening Times�
�
7am until 5pm�
MON�
9am until 5pm�
�
7am until 5pm�
TUES�
9am until 3:30pm�
�
7am until 1pm�
WED�
9am until 12:30pm�
�
7am until 5pm�
THURS�
9am until 3:30pm�
�
7am until 5pm�
FRI�
9am until 3:30pm�
�
8am until 4pm�
SAT�
9am until 12:30pm�
�
8am until 4pm�
SUN�
CLOSED�
�
Please contact the shop on


01328 878335 or 07864813458.








� INCLUDEPICTURE  "cid:D9506DE0-0207-44FD-9D92-BBAB2BD9A7A2" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���


The above is a photo of one of two drain covers situated at the bottom of the drive leading up to DrinksLink in Kettlestone.  I have not seen this configuration of grate anywhere before.  You can see that the triangular sections leave a rather large area into which sadly my dog’s paws have been caught on 3 occasions over the years I have lived in Kettlestone. The last time his leg was badly cut and grazed in 4 places but thankfully not broken.�Has anyone else had a similar experience of an animal or even a young child getting their foot caught in these grates.  If you have please let me know via � HYPERLINK "mailto:pam.whitehead@btinternet.com" �pam.whitehead@btinternet.com� �





13 .....UNLUCKY FOR SOME.......


as it certainly was for me as I stepped onto the verge to avoid a passing vehicle into yet another pile of dog excrement deposited in Holbrigg Lane.


This latest experience (sadly not my first) prompted me to count 13 other “offerings” during the short ten minute walk from the bottom to the top of this favoured walk.


Yes, it is sad and yes I have got better things to do with my time not least of which the unpleasant task of cleaning footwear on my return home.


I question as to why it should be considered acceptable to knowingly leave this mess, clearly visible, assuming there’s a very fair chance that one’s dog would “go” during the walk.  I can only think it’s because it’s just a foot or so onto the grass verge.  Consequently, visiting dog walkers to the village see this as an excuse to follow suit only adding to the problem.  


Please, if not only for the look of it, consider the obvious health issues. Surely for the children of our village who walk, run and cycle along that route, limiting their activity to just the concrete.


I for one am embarrassed that as a regular dog walker to that area I might be seen by my fellow villagers as a contributor.


I would respectfully ask for Holbrigg Lane and our village walks to be allowed to be enjoyed happily and safely and not as it is in danger of becoming a convenient dog’s toilet! 


Thank you. Lesley White














